
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
26th January 2024 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
It has been an extremely busy week of school trips, visits, drama performances and sporting fixtures with 
a huge number of pupils experiencing different opportunities to learn outside of the classroom. We have 
held a wide variety of extra-curricular activities and had a huge number of pupils attending running club 
last night!  On Monday, author Tom Palmer visited and spoke to Year 7 and 8 about his books, his journey 
into writing and where he gets his ideas and inspiration from. His books have always been popular in the 
school library but borrowing figures have increased even further since his visit. 
 
On Tuesday morning, Year 11 were treated to an excellent performance of ‘A Christmas Carol’ by an 
external drama company to help them prepare for their upcoming GCSE examinations. It was essential 
for the pupils to see the story brought to life through a drama performance and speaking to a number of 
Year 11 pupils it was reassuring to find that they thought the performance was extremely beneficial for 
their understanding.  
 
Yesterday, some of our Year 10 pupils studying Triple Science attended the GCSE Science Live event at 
Manchester Opera House.  Pupils had the chance to listen to talks delivered by five of Britain’s top 
scientists, who all work at the cutting edge of their specialisms: Professor Robert Winston, Dr. Kate 
Lancaster, Dr. Hannah Critchlow, Dr. Anna Ploszajski and Dr. Tim Gabriel.  There was also a session run 
by an experienced GCSE Science examiner focusing on exam technique.  The event was very thought-
provoking and an excellent opportunity for our pupils to meet top scientists; I am sure all the pupils who 
attended will have been inspired by what they heard. 
 
Congratulations to the Year 10 football team who beat Morecambe High School 1-0 to progress to the 
next round of the Lancashire Cup. The Year 8 Basketball team travelled to Longridge High School to play 
in a tournament on Tuesday. The team beat Corpus Christi 25-8 and lost 22-14 to Longridge. On 
Wednesday our Year 7 girls’ football team played against Shuttleworth High School; Broughton won the 
match with a final score of 2:0.  As well as these fixtures, there was excellent participation at American 
Football, Basketball, Hockey and table tennis clubs throughout the week.  
 
Assemblies this week have focused on the importance of ‘engagement’ and ‘giving your best’. Mr Webster 
spoke to all year groups sharing some valuable advice about working hard and concentrating in every 
lesson and taking part in activities outside of the classroom whenever possible. I know that the pupils will 
take this advice on board and apply it wherever possible in school.  
 
I will be writing to all Year 11 parents next week to share the schedule as we progress towards the final 
exams. Following the successful Mock Exam results day last week, we will be holding our Year 11 Parents’ 
Evening on Thursday 8th February. We will be launching the Year 11 online ‘Revision Hub’ on Monday 19th 
February and starting the 6-period day revision period for all pupils. Mr Church has written to all parents 
regarding the 6 period day. We will be holding a Year 11 ‘Final Preparation for Exams’ meeting for parents 
on Thursday 21st March. More detail on all of these events will be shared in my letter.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Headteacher: Mr David Botes 
 



 
Please encourage your child to work towards their ‘Best of Broughton Award’ (2023-24). We have already 
awarded a significant number of the new silver badges for this year but want to ensure that all pupils 
strive to achieve this prestigious award by the end of the academic year. A reminder of the list of things 
to achieve throughout the academic year is below: 
 
1.  Achieve at least a bronze award for academic and pastoral achievement in school. 
2.  Have great attendance: This must be across a term. 
3.  Evidence of reading at least 3 extra-curricular books from our reading lists. 
4.  Support a parents’ evening, open night or event that shows willingness and commitment. 
5.  Attend a club or team activity over a minimum of 4 sessions. 
6.  Support a charity by promoting or helping raise funds. 
7.  Help out in a chosen area of school in the pupil’s own time. 
8.  Feature in the school newsletter or receive a praise postcard. 
 
I mentioned in last week’s newsletter about the importance of attendance. Broughton’s attendance figures 
continue to be significantly above the national average. Our whole school attendance figure is currently 
95.6% which is higher than at the same point last year.  Please find each year groups attendance figures 
below: 

Year 7: 96.5% 
Year 8:  95.6% 
Year 9:  95.3% 
Year 10:  95.7% 
Year 11:  94.9% 

 
Thank you for your continued support in ensuring that your children attend school every day.  
 
Key dates are as follows:  

Year 11 Parents’ Evening     Thursday 8 February 2024 
PTFA Meeting at 6.00pm – all welcome   Thursday 22 February 2024 
Year 10 Parents’ Evening     Thursday 14 March 2024  
Year 11 ‘Final Preparation for Exams’ Evening  Thursday 21 March 2024 
Year 7 Parents’ Evening     Wednesday 27 March 2024 
School Closes for Easter    Thursday 28 March 2024 
School re-opens     Monday 15 April 2024 
Year 9 Parents’ & Options Evening   Thursday 18 April 2024  
Year 8 Parents’ Evening     Thursday 25 April 2024  

Yours sincerely,  

Mr David Botes  
Headteacher 



 
 

           

 
 
 
 
Every week, pupils in 
Years 7, 8 and 9 are 
given          different, 
relevant facts, with the 
challenge of learning 
and remembering all ten 
facts for the following 
week, when they will be 
tested on them by their 
form tutor.   
 
Pupils can access the 
challenge via notices 
on Synergy.   
 
The next test will be 
on these days ... 

Years 7 and 8 
Wednesday 31st    

January 
 

Year 9 
Thursday 1st   
February 

 
 
Every week there will be a new set of questions/answers set.  

Why are we doing this? 
• essential practice for exams 
• learning relevant, factual information 
• rote learning is good for pupils 
• acquiring some general knowledge 
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Author Visit – Tom Palmer 
On Monday 22nd January, Year 7 and Year 8 were treated to a talk by award-winning author Tom Palmer. 
Introduced by Megan Wilcock and Tabitha Roberts, Tom explored his journey into becoming a writer and 
how he pushed himself out of his comfort zone in his writing and reading. He also took the time to answer any 
questions, including (must to the dismay of the PNE fans) that he is a Leeds United supporter! Tom commented 
on the excellent questions asked by the pupils which was great to hear.  
 
Some of the comments from pupils included: 
"As a Year 7 settling into the way Broughton High School do things, I was so thrilled to know that reading is so 
significant to our learning and we have authors come in to visit us!" 
Maryam Master 
 
"My favourite part of the talk was when Tom showed a slideshow exploring how he planned his books. Tom is 
very enthusiastic and it was an incredible experience to see the way Tom Palmer writes." 
Freya Houghton 
 
"Tom has inspired me to read some of his books, especially D-Day Dog!" 
Heidi Hanson  
 
Don't forget we have many of Tom's books in the library and you can reserve them if they are currently out on 
loan. 

          Mrs Armstrong 
 
  

PTFA Meeting 
Thursday 22nd February 2024 at 6.00pm 

at Visitor Reception 
All welcome  



 
 

           

  

  



 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 



Click to 
watch a 

small 
information 

video 

 

 

  

This section of the newsletter informs pupils and parents of the latest careers news, events held in 
school and opportunities further afield. Links to external employers and training providers can be 

accessed by clicking on the links underlined. Any careers queries can be directed to Mrs Smethurst 
by email smethurstj@broughtonhigh.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click to watch a small information 
video 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ob5zVtHiBRw&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=77
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ob5zVtHiBRw&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=77
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ob5zVtHiBRw&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=77
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ob5zVtHiBRw&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=77
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=ob5zVtHiBRw&list=PLVEWa7uIDT769WGUTc_-lOca4dJRlPatZ&index=77
mailto:smethurstj@broughtonhigh.co.uk
https://bbecollegebroughton-my.sharepoint.com/personal/smethurstj_broughtonhigh_co_uk/Documents/Careers/Newsletter/Click%20to%20watch%20a%20small%20information%20video
https://bbecollegebroughton-my.sharepoint.com/personal/smethurstj_broughtonhigh_co_uk/Documents/Careers/Newsletter/Click%20to%20watch%20a%20small%20information%20video
https://vimeo.com/796586979


 

Apprenticeship Opportunities  
at Westinghouse 

 

https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/  

Our mission is to help the world address the challenge of a changing climate by enabling public utilities and 
local governments to deliver clean, safe, reliable and carbon-free energy. 

While we currently employ 9,000 extraordinary people in 19 countries across the globe, we’re always in 
search of individuals who want to maximize their professional skills, initiative and creativity while striving to 
make a genuine difference in the world. 

Whether you’re seeking a professional, hourly or contractor position, we invite you to explore Westing-
house’s rewarding career opportunities and join our quest to reimagine, renew and reshape the way we gen-
erate tomorrow’s energy. 

Opportunities available in Preston (Salwick)  

Level 3 Mechanical Engineering https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-Preston-L3-Me-
chanical-Engineering-Apprenticeship/1112248200/  

Level 3 Electrical Engineering Apprenticeship https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-
Preston-L3-Electrical-Engineering-Apprentice/1112252000/  

Level 3 Business Administration  https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-Preston-L3-Busi-
ness-Administration-Apprentice/1112253700/  

 

https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/
https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-Preston-L3-Mechanical-Engineering-Apprenticeship/1112248200/
https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-Preston-L3-Mechanical-Engineering-Apprenticeship/1112248200/
https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-Preston-L3-Electrical-Engineering-Apprentice/1112252000/
https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-Preston-L3-Electrical-Engineering-Apprentice/1112252000/
https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-Preston-L3-Business-Administration-Apprentice/1112253700/
https://careers.westinghousenuclear.com/job/Salwick-Preston-L3-Business-Administration-Apprentice/1112253700/
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